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FROM OUR LEADERSHIP
THE POWER OF YOU

Dear Friends,

Your help this past year cannot be overstated. Energy Outreach  
Colorado strives to secure affordable home energy costs for all, 
and because of your generosity, we were able to provide over 
16,000 households with energy assistance. Members of your 
communities across the state are not living in the dark and cold 
tonight because of your support. 

As executive director, I look forward to working with you to 
achieve energy security for even more Colorado homes in the 
coming year. We are proud to be one of the nation’s top 
fiscally-rated charities, and we believe that everyone has the 
right to live in a safe home. No child should go to sleep cold, 
and no elderly person should suffer without lights or working 
appliances. With your help, we can continue to meet our goals 
and ensure this mission. 

Thank you for your continued generosity and support 
through 2018. 

Sincerely,

Jennifer Gremmert
Executive Director
Energy Outreach Colorado



“To those who helped us – thank you! 
We were making the difficult decision to 

give up an entire paycheck just to pay our 
energy bill. We couldn’t afford anything 

else. Thanks to you, we don’t have to 
sacrifice our mortgage payment or food.” 

Your Gifts, Your Impact

Rigolee Jimenez
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After the unexpected deaths of both parents, 
Rigolee Jimenez assumed financial responsibility of 
their home - on top of renting her own apartment 
where she and her two sons lived. Trying to juggle 
her rent and their mortgage payment each month, 
Rigolee started falling behind. She decided to give 
up her apartment and move into her parents’ home 
to cut down on costs, knowing that the house had 
many issues including the lack of insulation and an 
inefficient furnace.

To make matters worse, Rigolee’s work hours were 
significantly reduced due to a business downturn 
and her income barely covered her mortgage. 
Then she was let go from her job.

“I was trying to crawl out of a rut,” she said. 

It wasn’t long before Rigolee received a disconnect 
notice for her overdue home energy bill she could 
not afford to pay. The power was disconnected and 
the meter was removed, leaving her family without 
heat and lights for 5 days.

Rigolee was desperate and contacted one of our 
partner agencies to apply for energy assistance. 
She was approved, and because of your generous 
support to EOC, her home energy was restored. 

“To those who helped us – thank you!” said a very 
grateful Rigolee. She has since found a new job and 
can see some light at the end of a dark tunnel.



WHAT WE DO
MEET EMERGENCY NEEDS
We provide energy bill payment assistance and free repair of
home heating systems to qualifying low-income Coloradans.  
Payments are made directly to energy providers and local vendors, 
and funding is raised through private and public support. 

LOWER ENERGY COSTS
We provide grants and project management to affordable housing 
and nonprofit facilities to install energy-efficient equipment. 
We also weatherize the individual homes of low-income residents. 
Through these services, we help lower costs, address health and 
safety concerns, and enable more dollars to be spent for direct 
services to tenants and clients. 

OFFER BEHAVIOR-CHANGE EDUCATION
Our focus on lower energy costs goes beyond the installation 
of energy-efficient equipment. We promote sustainable energy-
saving behaviors through education programs for facility staff 
and tenants as well as energy assistance recipients. 

ADVOCATE FOR PUBLIC POLICY
Because of our recognized expertise in consumer energy issues, 
we are an active participant at local, state and national levels in 
the planning and implementation of equitable and affordable 
energy policies. 

CHARITY RATINGS
We are committed to providing low-income Coloradans with the most effective and efficient services to  
access energy assistance. We are equally committed to you for enabling us to do this incredible work. You 
can trust that your gifts are going exactly where you intended – as demonstrated by  our exceptional ratings.

$273 million
TOTAL INVESTMENT WE 
HAVE MADE SINCE 1989 

FOR AFFORDABLE 
ENERGY PROGRAMS

GuideStar, the world’s largest 
source of information about 

nonprofit organizations, awarded 
EOC with a Platinum Rating. 

Charity Navigator, an independent 
charity evaluator, has awarded 

EOC its top ranking (four 
out of four stars) for 16 

consecutive rating periods. 

EOC is recognized as an Accredited 
Charity by Better Business Bureau 

of Denver/Boulder. 

MISSION
To ensure that all low-income 

Coloradans can meet their 
home energy needs.

VISION
To be Colorado’s leading 

organization dedicated to efficient 
delivery of cost-effective energy 
assistance, energy conservation 

and energy education for 
low-income households to 

maintain their well-being and 
encourage self-sufficiency.
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$6.62 million
TOTAL FUNDING WE 

DISTRIBUTED STATEWIDE 
FOR ENERGY BILL 

PAYMENT ASSISTANCE 
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In 1979, U.S. Marine Michael Trujillo was stationed  
on an aircraft carrier in the Persian Gulf, serving his  
country far away from his hometown of Pueblo, CO. 

Thirty-six years after completing two tours and  
being honorably discharged from the military, he  
was back home in Pueblo and worried about whether  
he’d continue to have electricity in the home he 
shares with his wife of 31 years, Rose, and the three  
grandchildren they are raising. All because of a  
serious mix-up with their paperwork.

Michael and Rose are seniors living on fixed  
incomes. After years of regular monthly payments, 
they were asked to re-submit proof of their eligibility 
for government benefits. Somehow their paperwork 
was misplaced and they didn’t receive the check they 
rely on to pay their bills. They didn’t know what to do 
and weren’t sure how long it would take to get their 
next check. 

“It put us very behind on our bills,” Michael said. 
“When you expect it and it doesn’t come in, it really 
hurts.”

Thankfully, our energy bill payment assistance  
allowed them to catch up on their utility bill,  
relieving some of their stress and allowing them to 
focus on other necessities like rent, food and their  
car payment. “There was nothing extra – it was all  
spoken for,” he said. 

Pueblo senior, veteran,  
calls on EOC for emergency  

energy bill assistance
 

PROGRAM SPOTLIGHT
Energy Bill Payment Assistance 

16,038
NUMBER OF HOME ENERGY BILLS 

WE PAID TO HELP LOW-INCOME COLORADANS 
KEEP THEIR HEAT AND ELECTRICITY ON

THAT’S LIKE PAYING AN ENERGY BILL FOR 
EVERY HOUSEHOLD IN GRAND COUNTY, CO 

“The people that contribute to Energy 
Outreach Colorado have made a big 

difference in our lives and we’re really 
grateful. It’s hard to ask for help, but if  
you don’t have electricity in your home, 

you don’t have anything.”

Michael + Rose



665
NUMBER OF FREE FURNACE 

REPLACEMENTS THAT WARMED 
LOW-INCOME HOMES THROUGH 
THE FEDERALLY-FUNDED CRISIS 
INTERVENTION PROGRAM (CIP) 

WE ADMINISTER

PROGRAM SPOTLIGHT
ENERGY EDUCATION 
& BEHAVIOR CHANGE

Our focus on warm and safe homes goes beyond the 
installation of energy efficient equipment. As an integral 
part of each of our programs at EOC, the Energy Behavior 
Change Program engages clients in sustainable energy- 
saving behaviors in order to maximize their benefit of 
savings and efficiency.  This is accomplished through 
education programs delivered to staff and tenants at 
facilities that benefit from our energy efficiency grants, as 
well as to individuals who receive our energy bill payment 
assistance and weatherization services.

In 2016-2017, the Energy Behavior Change Program 
worked with 15 nonprofit facilities receiving energy  
efficiency upgrades through our NEEP program.   
By participating in the Behavior Change program  
alongside NEEP and taking simple steps to conserve  
energy, these nonprofits see up to an additional 5%  
savings in their utility costs.

905
NUMBER OF FREE FURNACE 

REPAIRS THAT WARMED LOW-
INCOME HOMES THROUGH OUR 

ADMINISTRATION OF CIP

PROGRAM SPOTLIGHT
CRISIS INTERVENTION

Low-income Coloradans face real hardships when 
confronted with a non-working heating system. 
The Crisis Intervention Program provides emergency 
repair or replacement of home heating systems so 
that our low-income neighbors will be safe when the 
temperature outside drops. 

This work is done through our statewide network of 
licensed and certified HVAC contractors. 

LAST YEAR, EOC PROVIDED
A TOTAL OF $2,464,976 IN 
HOME HEATING REPAIR AND 
REPLACEMENT ASSISTANCE. 
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PROGRAM SPOTLIGHT
CARE/SINGLE FAMILY WEATHERIZATION

Colorado’s Affordable Residential Energy (CARE) 
program is lowering energy costs, increasing 
comfort and creating a safer living environment 
for limited-income Coloradans. Both CARE and 
EOC’s Single Family Program provide free energy 
efficiency updates to residents struggling to 
keep up with the costs of failing appliances and 
high energy bills. 

Your Support Prevents Further Trauma

305
NUMBER OF  
SINGLE-FAMILY 
HOMES WE 
WEATHERIZED TO 
LOWER ENERGY 
COSTS AND USAGE 
AND ADDRESS HEALTH 
AND SAFETY ISSUES.
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Grace Quintana, 44 – Single and disabled, 
Grace lives in Alamosa and gets by on her 
monthly social security disability benefit. 
Her trailer home was weatherized last fall 
through CARE, which is managed by Energy 
Outreach Colorado. After a broken window 
was replaced and storm windows installed, 
“it is not as breezy and cold as it was,” she said. 
“My energy bill has always been a big stress to 
me and I’ve always struggled to afford it. It’s a 
relief and a blessing to have a lower bill so I can 
budget better.”

“I used to feel the air just going out of the 
window and me paying for it out of my 
pocket. Now I feel so safe, so secure, and the 
warmth is staying in the home. It just feels 
so much nicer. I’m very content and very 
grateful. It doesn’t look like I will need help 
this year.”

Barb

“I’ll always be indebted to the fact that you 
helped me,” said Barb T., a Loveland grandma  
single-handedly raising three grandsons. 

Barb’s electric bill suddenly spiked to $425 a 
month after she had an air conditioner installed to 
mitigate the severe summer allergies suffered by 
her 11-year-old grandson.  “We couldn’t leave the 
windows open because he was so sick every day, 
even on medication, and it was too hot to sleep,” 
she said. 

Since Barb hadn’t had air conditioning before, she 
didn’t realize that the problem was because of an 
installation issue. “I quit using it and thought how 
on earth can we pay for this with just $1,400 in 
income each month?”

While the vendor that installed the unit tried to 
figure out the problem, Barb struggled to find a 
way to pay her overdue bill before her energy was 
shut off.  

Fortunately, your support enabled her to get  
energy bill payment assistance to pay off her 
electric bill.

“I was in total and absolute shock, and feel  
incredibly blessed that Energy Outreach Colorado 
could help me that much,” she said. “I had instant 
relief from losing sleep wondering how I’m going to 
pay this bill.”

Your gifts kept this Colorado grandma safe in her home. 
Thank you for also giving her help and hope!



PROGRAM SPOTLIGHT
MULTIFAMILY WEATHERIZATION

Affordable housing communities across Colorado 
are filled to capacity as one in four Coloradans is  
considered low-income. Many of these buildings 
have old heating systems and often times are 
centrally heated. EOC works across the state to 
ensure that low-income Coloradans living in 
affordable housing facilities have access to safe 
and efficient heating and cooling systems. 

PROGRAM SPOTLIGHT
NONPROFIT ENERGY EFFICIENCY

Thanks to EOC’s Nonprofit Energy Efficiency  
Program (NEEP) many more nonprofits across the 
state of Colorado are able to meet their mission 
and serve more members of our community.  
NEEP improves the energy efficiency of nonprofit  
buildings so they can lower costs and allocate  
more of their budgets to programs benefiting our  
community. 

NEEP SERVED A RECORD NUMBER OF 
NONPROFITS THIS FISCAL YEAR. 
ON AVERAGE, NONPROFITS SEE A 20% 
REDUCTION IN ENERGY COSTS AFTER 
GOING THROUGH THE PROGRAM.

2,565  
NUMBER OF 

COLORADO AFFORDABLE 
HOUSING APARTMENTS 

WE WEATHERIZED TO 
LOWER ENERGY COSTS 

AND USAGE AND 
ADDRESS HEALTH AND 

SAFETY ISSUES 

$2.42 
million  

TOTAL FUNDING WE 
DISTRIBUTED FOR 

NEEP GRANTS

67 
NUMBER OF NONPROFIT 

FACILITIES WE WEATHERIZED 
TO LOWER ENERGY COSTS & 

USAGE THROUGH OUR 
NONPROFIT ENERGY

 EFFICIENCY PROGRAM 
(NEEP)

$3.158 
million

TOTAL FUNDING WE 
DISTRIBUTED STATEWIDE 

TO WEATHERIZE AND 
PRESERVE AFFORDABLE 

HOUSING
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Enhancing efficiency, health & 
safety for a vulnerable neighborhood

In an innovative neighborhood-wide project, 
Energy Outreach Colorado is partnering with the 

Colorado Department of Transportation and other 
organizations to install home improvements for 

about 284 households living closest to the 
53-year-old I-70 viaduct in north Denver. 

 
The improvements will enhance the energy

 efficiency, health and safety of the homes while 
reducing the impact of dust and noise to the 

residents during the massive Central 70 Project. 
Energy Outreach was selected to manage this 

work because of our extensive experience 
weatherizing low-income housing and our 

successful partnerships with the City of Denver, 
Xcel Energy and local nonprofits.

Supporting affordable 
& fair energy policies

Energy Outreach Colorado represents the 
interests of low-income energy consumers in the 

planning and implementation of affordable and fair 
energy policies. Much of this work is done during 

utility rate cases and other regulatory filings at the 
Colorado Public Utilities Commission and the state 
legislature. We are a nationally-recognized expert 

on low-income energy issues and actively 
participate in these procedures.

Thanks to your generous support, we will 
continue to be innovative and proactive in 

supporting the home energy needs of 
Colorado families, seniors, veterans and 

individuals with special needs. 

Leadership Transition
After 14 years as executive director at Energy 

Outreach Colorado, Skip Arnold retired in 
January and the board of directors appointed 

Jennifer Gremmert to the role. As the former EOC 
deputy director, Jennifer worked closely with Skip 
to increase EOC’s positive impact across Colorado. 
“Jennifer is equally as committed to ensuring that 

low-income Coloradans have access to 
affordable home energy, and her extensive 

abilities and experience will allow Energy Outreach 
to continue and build on its successful programs 

and advocacy work,” said Cec Ortiz, 
EOC board president.

WHAT’S NEW AT EOC

Photo credit: 
CDOT

352
NUMBER OF COLORADO  

SMALL BUSINESSES WE 
SUPPORTED BY CONTRACTING 

FOR THEIR SERVICES.
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LEGACY SOCIETY
An EOC board member since 2012, historian Patty Limerick 
is a person who rarely comes to rest. Patty’s role as faculty 
director and chair of the board of the Center of the American 
West at the University of Colorado sustains her lifelong 
preference for constant activity. With a Ph.D. from Yale and 
a tour of duty teaching history at Harvard, she moved to the 
University of Colorado in 1984. She has served as president 
of the American Studies Association, the Western History 
Association, the Organization of American Historians, and
the Society of American Historians. 

Patty’s career and work as the Chair of the Board of the Center of the 
American West have directed her to study energy and energy efficiency and conservation. And her 
desire to help future generations struggling to afford energy led her to make the generous decision 
to designate Energy Outreach Colorado as a beneficiary of her retirement account. 

“One of the most compelling reasons to think of the continued case for supporting EOC is that it does 
not appear that society will solve the riddles of equal employment opportunities and fairness for 
everybody,” said Patty. “EOC is a very good cause with a very hard thing to do. There are many forms 
of helping people that you cannot present without eroding their dignity by calling attention to their 
troubles. EOC’s work does not reduce their clients’ dignity.”

Thanks to Patty, fewer people will be faced with the trouble of unaffordable home energy.
Learn more about the Legacy Society and planned giving at https://energyoutreach.giftplans.org/
 

HEAT HERO PROGRAM
Energy Outreach Colorado’s monthly donors are truly 
HEAT HEROES. These 10,000+ strong supporters account for 
nearly $1 million in funding each year and are  truly making 
an impact. HEAT HEROES gifts provide urgent help and hope 
for struggling families. A reliable monthly gift is truly heroic to 
Colorado households on the brink of losing their home energy.  
Thank you to all of our incredible HEAT HEROES! 

For more information about the HEAT HERO program, 
please visit www.energyoutreach.org/donate 

“It’s such a joy to give 
monthly to Energy Outreach 
Colorado. It is our automatic 
way of giving back and it’s 
so easy to become a HEAT 
HERO. We are happy to give 
and really feel anyone who 
won’t miss a few extra dollars 
each month should become a 
HEAT HERO too.” 

Carolyn and Jim
LONG-TIME EOC DONORS

WAYS YOU ARE GIVING
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FY17 FINANCIALS
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EXPENSES
$24,674,050

REVENUE
$24,438,446

94.2%
PROGRAM 
SERVICES

3.9%
FUNDRAISING

7.8%
DONATIONS

25.6%
GOVERNMENT 

GRANTS

14.7%
OTHER INCOME

51.9% 
CORPORATE 

& FOUNDATION

1.9%
ADMINISTRATION



$10,000+
Marcia R. and Craig Cohen
Suzanne D. and Andrew Peterson

$5,000-$9,999
Frank and Jen Callahan
Michael J. and Teri Davis
Virginia Folladori
Adam Goldman and Karen Regnell
Bill and Linda Monahan
Mark S. and Annemarie Sunderhuse
The Witter Family

$2,500-$4,999
David Brandon
Randy Dunbar
Charles M. and Anne Gross
Mary W. Lopert
Milam Pharo and Joey Porcelli
Robert J. and Constance M. Primus
Susan Reilly and Guy Obermeier
Patty A. and Rick Ross
Jeff and Cheryl K. Swinehart
Francine L. Weaver

$1,500-$2,499
Susan Bernstein
June M. Bills
Jim Broomhall
Robert and Judith Cadigan
Eric and Leslee Dendorfer
Claudia and Raymond Dubuisson
Rhonda and  
   David W. Edgmon-Koons
Roger and Fran Fulks
Dan Gomer
Matthew D. and Marie K. Gordon
Donald Hagengruber and  
   Antoinette Macaluso
Richard E. and Molly Hoffman
Jean M. and Curtis G. Hull
Matthew Karowe and  
   Diana Zintel-Karowe
Cynthia R. Kendrick
Louis Krupp
Emanuel and Ellen Marritt
Kenneth R. McCourt
Robert A. and Michelle J. Morroni
Mary Orans
William H. and Marilyn M. Plummer
Curtis Pottle
Rubin Family Charitable Trust
James and Marilyn Schoenfelder
Troy and Carole Slinkard
Timothy Sokas
Kathleen M. Taraba
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Catrina Urbano-Douglas and  
   Christopher Douglas
Vandy Vandervort
James L. Warner
Karen M. Zarlengo
Daniel Zinn

$1,000 - $1,499
Jorg and Bev Angehrn
Skip G. Arnold
Buddy Baker and Donna Duffy
Mary Ann Barnes
Connie J. Begger
Timothy D. and Mary E. Black
Howard L. and Carol Boigon
Richard F. Borch
William W. and Margaret S. Braun
Jim Brezden
Rebecca Britton
Dan J. and Lynn Buckley
Craig W. and Elaine Butterfield
Dian Callaghan and  
   Thomas Reynolds
Mary Elizabeth Callaway and  
   Mark D. Guzzi
Yvonne Camacho
Keith S. and L.R. Campbell
Mark H. Carson
Robert J. and Kathleen A. Clark
Louise A. Colvert
Harold H. and Rosalind Cook
Steve and Patricia Corder
Melanie and Timothy P. Daly
Donald Dammann
Philip and Linda Darcy
Bradley and Annie Davids
Katharine B. and Mark Dickson
Sean P. and Jan K. Dolan
Frederick R. Dowsett
Thomas D. and Carol Ehrsam
Steven and Debra Fendrich
Carol Ford, in memory of  
   Doug Ford
Kathi A. and Mark S. Franz
John E. Freyer
Virginia Gaige
Stephanie Gaitens
Lyle and Mary Gallivan
Ann C. Garstang
Marian P. Gelfand
Ms. Linda Gieseler-Smith
Susan L. Grattino
Matthew T. Hall
Carl L. Hanson
Russell K. and Susan Haskell
Paul Heider
Judy D. Hodges
Mary Hogan

INDIVIDUAL SUPPORTERS ($500+)

Lucas Hoppel
Michael E. Horst
Joel Johnson and Peggy LaPlante
Blake T. and Nanette Jordan
John M. and Joyce A. Juhasz
Marjorie L. Keely
John W. Kennedy, Jr.
Roy and Karen Knappe
Kay Ledyard
David K. and Suzanne Lee
Mark Longman
Matthew Luoma
Jane C. Mattson
Michael and Meaghan McCabe
Lora McCaw
Lynne McKay
Gary and Sheri McMurtrey
Sabrina Molund and Tobin Osteen
Scott Moore
Shannon Murch
Charles J. and Esther B. Nafziger
Elizabeth and Sean O'Connor
Scott A. and Beverly A. Otten
Randy and Diane Palomba
Perry C. Peine
Laura A. and Britt M. Peterson
Margaret J. Quinn
Terrie Ray and Ken Kipp
Stephen W. and Susan B. Rector
Darrell J. and Valerie Ruder
David E. Schroeder
Dan L. Schwartz
Kathleen Sgamma and Jon Gamm
Patti Shwayder-Coffin
Thomas and Kimberly Smagala
John A. and Dona C. Snader
Jeffrey and Rebecca Taylor
Debra Wagner
Yaakov G. and Karellyn Watkins
Caleb W. West
Patrick and Janet K. Wiesner
Lee A. Williams
Jack R. Wilson
Stephen J. Wollenhaupt
Jean Woytek

$500-$999
Joseph M. and Bonnie L. Abell
Lesley Ackerman
Susan L. and Ralph T. Albertson
Andrew S. Allan
Lenore A. Alvarez
Virginia D. and Fred W. Anderson
Nan Andrews
Matthew Andruchow
Devonna Anthony
John Archer
David J. and Karen S. Barber

Gilbert and Sharon Barker
Michelle A. Barron
Earl W. and Connie G. Bartram
Lynn Bauman
Rebecca Beall-Moore and  
   Douglas Moore
Robert and Mary Bearman
Kathryn H. and John C. Beggins
Theron J. and Sonya Bell
Lisa C. and Jeff Bennett
Anne Bensard
Robert W. Benson
Lucia Berte and Stephen Fisher
Vivian A. Blase
Carol and George H. Born
Jennifer and John Brandt
Jane A. Brennan
David I. Brenner
Sharon Brunink and Anthony Ricci
Howard J. Bryant
John and Carlyn Bryngelson
Doris E. Buckley
George Buckmiller
Bernie and Mary Beth Buescher
Johneen R. Buffard
Karel J. Bunce
Ethyll M. and Larry J. Call
Douglas E. and Caroline C. Carlile
James L. and Katrina C. Carpenter
Reena Carter
Randall M. and Susan K. Case
Damian Cercone
Leslie J. and Ken Chomic
Odin Christensen and Phyllis Lucas
Sarah Claassen and Mark Darlington
Emily J. and Bo J. Clark
Suzanne Clark
Nancy and James P. Cohen
Thomas E. and Noel R. Congdon
Mary Conneen
Susan Cooper
Brian and Elisabeth L. Corcoran
Dave Cowart
Bruce and Dolly Craig
Gene Crandall
Edward B. and Anne P. Crane
Robert and Lenore Damrauer
Mark R. Daniels
Vivian L. De Vorss
Clark W. Dee
Walter S. Deitchman
Lynn Della-Betta
Robert E. and Mary L. Dickinson
Carl F. Dietz
Patrick H. and Kathleen I. Disner
Michael P. and Nancy Dixon
Thomas and Traci Dougherty
Christopher and Jennifer Douglass
James Doyle



INDIVIDUAL SUPPORTERS (CONTINUED)
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Vernon L. and Ida Lee Duke
Loyal and Bernice Durand
Betty Dye
William J. Eck
Therese A. Edlin
James R. Edwards
Linda Elliott
Edward E. Ellis
Stephen K. Engbers
Marshall J. England
Fern Epstein
Mira J. Fine
John Fisher
Erin Flanagan
Lawrence M. and Mary L. Flower
Richard Foose
Brangwyn Foote
Dale Fountain
Arnold and Patricia Fridland
Jason Friedman and Julia White
Leonard Gallagher
John V. Garavaglia
Bradley Gaylord, Jr.
Connie and Charlie Giarratana
Colleen H. and Rodger A. Goffredi
Brian J. Golden
Nancy Grandys-Jones
Carolyn Grant
Elyse Grasso
Ramona M. Graves
Frank J. and Susan Graziano
Shannon R. Green
Jennifer and Mark Gremmert
Daniel and Jennifer Grooters
Brenda Hablutzel and Sam Fletcher
Lucile Hadley
Marian K. Hamerick
Sharon C. Haney
Victor K. and Jean E. Harper
Stephen E. Hauser
Douglas J. and Marjorie A. Heath
Dr. Maureen C. Hendricks and     
   Thomas M. Rauch
Coretta Henry
Herbert B. Hensley
Tatnall L. Hillman
Chris and Marde Hinz
Frieda K. and Richard A. Holley
Arnold L. Hollingsworth
Suzanne A. and R. David Hoover
Ann Hopfenbeck and John Wilfley
Jay Hormel
Janice E. Howard
Patricia H. and Gregory B. Hueni
Paula F. and Robert J. Hurtubise
Charles Hwang and  
   Siobhan Gallagher
Karen T. and D. Richard Hyde
Sally and Clay Ireton

James Jacobson and Karen Schulz
Sarah J. and David L. Janzen
Maria and Robert J. Jennett
Sandra Jensen
Ramon and Luan C. Jesch
Peter L. and Joyce Jobson
Doug S. Johnstone
Craig S. Jones
David W. Jones
Richard S. and Bonnie N. Jung
Roger and Debbie Kampman
Bridget C. Keating
John and Pat Kennedy
Ann Marie Kennedy and  
   Steve Miller
Diana Kenyon
Steven G. Kidd
Patrick W. Kieffe
Joanne Kientz
Tamara Killion
Mary Ann and C.E. Knutson
Barry E. and Linda A. Koritza
Donna C. Kornfeld
Gordon L. and Barbara Koshio
Virginia H. Kracaw
Mrs. Nancy C. Kuhn
Joseph LaBonde
Glen and Susan Lambertson
Michael Leavey
Robert G. and Jeanine S. Leisure
Eileen V. and Bruce H. Leland
Dean G. and Karen K. Liley
Kathleen A. Lord
Matthew B. and Lale G. Lovell
Hazel Lowe
Derek A. and Alison H. Lueker
Alvin C. and Suzanne J. Lustie
David T. Lyon
Daniel and Laurie Maher
Wayne T. and Sherry L. Manning
Paul Manoogian
Mary Ann and Andrew A. Martin
Henry G. and Corrine L. Martinez
Clare J. and Richard Mathe
Timothy and Beth Mazzola
Sally A. McClure
Denise and Jeff McDonald
Robert McFadden
Michael and Mary Ann McFadden
Paula Meadows
Victoria Mikysa
Linda E. and Fred P. Milanovich
Bob and Jean Miller
Scot A. and Carolee Miller
Michelle S. Miller
Paul R. Miller
Jay and Lois Miller
Thomas A. and Mary W. Milligan
Janet E. Monroe

Bryan Morgan and  
   Axson Brown Morgan
Manuelita Mullins
Warren R. and Pamela J. Neufeld
Belinda W. and William D. Nygren
Rebecca L. O'Brien
Christopher D. and  
   Sandra M. Olson
Christopher O'Reilly and  
   Robin Rothman
Muriel M. Otto
Holly W. Parker
Janet Paul
Mark A. Perrotto
Deanna H. Person
Frank Peters and Marjory Musgrave
Albert J. Petersen
Jerome C. Philpott
Malcolm J. and Janice K. Pitts
Kerry and Gail Plemmons
John C. Price
Joe and Martha Raith
Valdene Ranum
Clifford D. Rhoad
Ray L. Rider
Allan Risley and  
   Donna Mae Donahue
Susan G. and Paul E. Roberts
Derrick W. and Julia O. Robinson
Marianne Rodriguez
Sean and Alison Rogers
Marian Rohrer
Jean Rohrschneider
Joseph A. Romeo
Pam Rotberg and Mike Booth
Andrew and Barbara Ruffing
Bill and Jane M. Russell
Patrick R. and Tammy J. Ryan
Gary L. and Cynthia R. Sagehorn
Carla A. and Jose P. Salazar
Heather and Robert Sarfi
Joel P. and Barbara J. Sauer
Stephen D. and Janie Saul
Bruce D. Savage
Mark J. Scharenbroich
Vera A. Schmalenberger
Elizabeth J. Schmitz
Mike Schoenberg
James E. and Althea D. Schroeder
Nancy H. Schulein
Stacia M. Schumacher
James Schween
Andrea Shafer
Mary Shelledy
Pamela J. Shillam
Chad Shoppa
Matthew R. and  
   Deborah L. Silverman
Robert W. Singer

Mary K. Sison
William H. and Janice M. Skadow
Eric Smart
James Smith and Jennifer Leavell
Janice M. and Robert C. Snorteland
Lee K. and Beverly Springer
Gerald Stacy
Steve Stegmeier
Neil Stenbuck and Janice Stenbuck
Connie Sullivan and Don Gerber
John Taylor
Alfred D. and Barbara J. Taylor
Norman W. Taylor
Marilyn M. Thunquest
Leroy E. and Letha L. Tobler
James Turner and  
   Martha Solis-Turner
Robert W. Tyson
Robert Von Eschen
Jeff Ware
Ronald D. and Donna L. Wasinger
Kenneth Wasmundt
James L. and Rebecca D. Waugh
Richard Weber
Lisa Weil and Steve Zansberg
Jack E. Westcott
Rosemary Whitaker
Eleanor A. Whitehurst
Art and Leslie Wilkonson
Louis D. and Gloria J. Williamson
Fred J. and Marianne Winkler
Michael Woodward
Anna L. Wooldridge
Carol and Dave Wooley
Thomas and Jackie A. Woytek
Cody Yancey and Sarah Morgan
James R. Yeager



FOUNDATION & 
CORPORATE SUPPORTERS ($500+)
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$10,000,000+
Xcel Energy

$1,000,000 - $9,999,999
Colorado Energy Office
State of Colorado, Dept of Human Services

$750,000 - $999,999
City and County of Denver,  
   Office of Strategic Partnerships

$100,000 - $749,999
Black Hills Corporation
State of Colorado, Governor's Office

$50,000 - $99,999
Atmos Energy
Holy Cross Energy
Intermountain Rural Electric Assoc.
The Liniger Fund
Walter N. and Alberta H. Drake Foundation

$10,000 - $49,999
The AJL Charitable Foundation
Anadarko Petroleum Corporation
Colorado Electric Educational Institute
Delta Montrose Electric Association
DST Systems, Inc.
Fort Collins Municipal
Fulcrum Foundation
Herbaly Exploration
La Plata Electric Association
Luff Family Fund
McBride Lighting, Inc.
Meritage Midstream Services
Mountain View Electric Association
The Peierls Foundation, Inc.
Poudre Valley Rural Electric Association
San Isabel Electric Association
San Luis Valley Rural Electric Cooperative
SM Energy Company
United Power, Inc.
Yampa Valley Electric Association

$1,000 - $9,999
The 1040 Foundation
A & K Appliance Service
Advanced Hydronics
Al's Gas Service
Apollo Propane, Inc.
Autodesk Foundation
Basin Electric Power Cooperative
Bayswater Exploration & Production LLC
Berenbaum Family Foundation
Broomhall Brothers, Inc.
Campbell Foundation Fund
Charlie and Mary Beth O'Reilly 
   Family Foundation
Cherry Hills Christian Elementary
Church of the Beloved
City of Glenwood Springs
City of Lamar
City of Trinidad
CoBank
Colorado Business Bank
The Colorado Health Foundation
Colorado Housing And Finance Authority
Colorado Natural Gas
Colorado Oil & Gas Association,  
   North Central Chapter
Colorado Springs Utilities
Community First Foundation
Community Shares of Colorado
Crestone Peak Resources
Dietze and Davis, PC
Elevation Lighting Services
Empire Electric Association
Encana Corporation
George and Louise Thornton  
   Charitable Foundation
George T. Sanders Company
Gerald M and Roberta N Quiat  
   Family Foundation
Google
Grand Valley Power
Green Force Electric LLC
Group14 Engineering, Inc.
Gunnison County Electric Association
The Humphreys Foundation
Innovest Portfolio Solutions
JMCEK LLC
JR & MJ Wilson Foundation
LLB Corporation
MA+KE Development
Mercator Energy
The Miral Family SRI Fund at  
   The Denver Foundation

Monarch Investment &  
   Management Group
Morgan County Rural Electric Assoc.
Morning Fresh Farms
Mountain Parks Electric, Inc.
Oreg Foundation
The Paula and William Bernstein  
   Family Foundation
Rocky Mountain CFC
Rollie R. Kelley Family  
   Foundation Fund
Salt River Project
Sangre De Cristo Electric Assoc.
Schlessman Family Foundation
The Schuster Family Foundation
Southeast Colorado Power Association
Southwest Gas Corporation
Southwest Generation
SunTrust Robinson Humphrey
Town of Estes Park
Town of Ignacio
Tri-State Generation and 
   Transmission Association, Inc.
Wells Fargo Energy Group
White River Electric Association
Y-W Electric Association

$500 - $999       
Bayless Charitable Fund
Castle Rock Imports
City of Yuma
EOG Resources
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Florence United Methodist Church
Foothills Unitarian Church
Grams Plumbing
Granat Family Foundation
Illinois Tool Works Foundation
Longs Peak Animal Hospital
QEP Resources, Inc.
Ray Lanyon Fund
The Robert E. Sneed & 
   Anne T. Sneed Family Foundation
Ultimate Systems, LLC
Whiting Petroleum Corporation



THANK YOU TO OUR 2017 GOLF SPONSORS

PRESENTING SPONSOR

TITLE SPONSOR

EAGLE SPONSOR

BRUNCH SPONSOR

BIRDIE SPONSORS

JOIN US NEXT YEAR!
Wednesday, August 29, 2018 

The Sanctuary Golf Course
Sedalia, CO 80135

HOLE SPONSORS IN-KIND SPONSOR
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
225 E. 16TH AVE. SUITE 200

DENVER, CO 80203

303-825-8750   |   1-866-HEAT-HELP

ENERGYOUTREACH.ORG


